
 FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH MERIDIAN 

    THE MESSENGER 

USHERS FOR JULY                                                                  
Tommy Allen, Bo Bailey, Will Carpenter, Adam Foreman, 
Brad Garrett, Benny Harrison,  Michael Jones, Dave Little, 

Timothy Maloney, John Morgan Mims, Brian Sellers,     
Ronnie Smith, Allan Tolleson, Cary Vaughn, Leslie Williams 

                   WEEKLY CALENDAR                                     
SUNDAY, July 14 
  9:15 - Sunday School 
10:30 - Morning Worship 
 
MONDAY, July 15 
                   Team #2 to Rolling Fork Rising Project 

 
TUESDAY, July 16 
 6:00 - Prayer Shawl Ministry (Aldersgate) 

 
WEDNESDAY, July 17 
  5:15 - Family Night Supper 
  6:30 - PRAYER MEETING and BIBLE Study 
            - Children’s  and Youth ACTIVITIES        
 
THURSDAY, July 18 
                       Trinidad Mission Team leaves 
                        and returns on Monday, July 22 
 

                    Last Sunday’s Record  
        Sunday School: 217    Worship:  297 
                          Offering:  $29,163.75 
                             January 1, 2024 
           Requirements:           $ 768,392.46 
           Receipts:                     $ 783,849.53 

                     Sermon for July 14 
                       “Living in Christ” 
         Colossians 3:1-11 

              DEACON OF THE WEEK                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    
           July 14 - Joe Kieronski     July 21 - Jim Wink  
                           July 28 - Joey Mabry 

            Deacon’s Meeting - July 21 
               8:00 a.m.    Fellowship Hall 

July 14, 2024                  VOLUME 96, NUMBER 26 

 

                   Dr. Will Wall, Pastor 
 Rev. David Bishop, Associate Pastor for Music      
          Rev. Noah Greer, Student  Minister 
  Caitlin Braud, Director of Children’s Ministries 
        Dr. Raymon Leake, Pastor Emeritus  
Rev. David McCubbin, Associate Pastor Emeritus                                                                                                                                                                                                  

701  26th Avenue, Meridian, MS  39301   601.484.4600  www.fbcmeridian.org                                                                           
 

 

   VOLUNTEER MINISTRY - July 14 
GREETERS -  Russell Anderson, Jim and Carol Wink 
PRAYER LINE - Van Goodman 
PRESCHOOL EXT. Session - Dakota and Heather  
                                Cason 
CHILDREN’S CHURCH - Caitlin Braud, Susie Morgan 
                                  
COUNTING -  Kathy Stehle, chmn 
                     John Ellis and Chris Lauderdale 
MEDICAL RESPONSE  - Pam Maloney and 
                                              Dana Foreman 
SECURITY -  Van Goodman, Landry Adkins,                   
Davis Miller, Greg Monsour,  Armond Williams 
 
 

            FAMILY NIGHT SUPPER - July 17   
         BREAKFAST - Scrambled Eggs, Grits,                        
        Bacon, Buttered Biscuit and Dessert 
                        KIDS:  Same 
 ADULTS: $5   KIDS (12 and under): $3   Family Maximum $20                      

                    SERVERS:  Ranae Grantham,                                  
    Cathy Carpenter, Cary and Faith Vaughn        



Memorials…  
                     Music 
In memory of:  Betty Cady 
                  Virginia McGinnis 

         Welcome to our newest members...     

  Mitchell Brewer 

Harrison Holloway 

              Fellowship Luncheon  
                      Tuesday, July 23 
                  12:00 noon   COST:  $5 
                      (sign up NOW) 
                   PROGRAM:   
         SUMMER HYMN SING 

CHURCH CONFERENCE 
Wednesday, July 24 

6:30 p.m. - FBC Sanctuary 

            First Baptist Meridian is excited to 
             invite everyone to a special town 
       hall meeting on Wednesday night,            
August 7th, at 6:30pm. We will still have family 
night supper in the fellowship hall at 5:15pm and 
then gather in the sanctuary for this special event. 
I’m asking all groups to join us as we unveil our 
new logo and brand standard, along with some 
core values we want to share. Many different 
groups have worked on a new, fresh, and inspiring 
logo that represents our historic downtown 
church. This is a pivotal moment for our congrega-
tion as we embrace a new visual identity that hon-
ors our rich heritage while looking forward to the 
future. The new logo is not just a design; it is a 
symbol of our mission, values, and the vibrant 
faith community we strive to be. The new logo 
will play a crucial role in making our church more 
visible and recognizable within our community. It 
will serve as a foundation for all our communica-
tions, including print, digital, web based, and tele-
vision ministry. By adopting a brand standard, we 
aim to strengthen our presence and outreach, 
making it easier for people to connect with our 
ministries and participate in our activities. 

Why a “town hall meeting”, and why are 
we asking every age group to attend? A produc-
tive town hall builds trust and morale, promotes 
transparency, and helps to create a collective 
sense of purpose. We are all in this together! We 
believe a town hall meeting is a perfect way to 
gain momentum in attempting to reach our stra-
tegic goals as a church. We encourage everyone 
to attend this important event and be a part of 
this new chapter in the life of First Baptist Meridi-
an. Let’s come together to celebrate our past, 
present, and future with a renewed sense of pur-
pose and unity. See you there.    

                                                            Will                          

   The Fellowship  
Sunday School Class    
    is  planning a                             

BACK TO SCHOOL 
   PRAYER WALK/ 

              (or DRIVE BY)  for JULY 28! 
There will be information in your Sunday School 
Classes this Sunday and GUIDES will be available 
on July 21. (Individuals can also take a guide to 
use anytime between July 28 and July 31.) 

           PLEASE PLAN TO JOIN US! 

 

 

 

 
Join us on Wednesday, July 24 @ 5:15 pm                   
to help us say goodbye and thank you to 
Kim Clark, who has served FBC so well as 
our Food Services Director for 6 1/2  years.  
She has coordinated wonderful meals and 
has truly been a blessing to us.  

                    


